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S1 Pupil Council Minutes
	DATE : 24/11/15
PLACE: Science Lab 9

	DEPARTMENT: Science
TIME: Period 2


	AGENDA: as below
	ACTION/ PERSON RESPONSIBLE

	PRESENT: 

Staff: Mr O’Hagan
Pupils: 
1a1


Kate Rankin

David Jackson

1a2 


Hannah Dougan
Emma Dougal
 

1a3


Kevin MacMahon
Eilidh Mckay

1a4


Megan Hughes
John Martin

1a5


Naimh McWilliams
Connor McGloin

1a6 


Mia Bell



1a7


Josh Kerr

Vaneeza Malik

1a8 


Francesca Martin
Ross McSorley

1a9 


Aayaan Ilyas

Zainab Alani

1a10 


Fraser Steel

Marie-Therese Semple
Apologies: Mary Creighton

	1. 

	1. Expectations of pupil council

2. Settling in
Pupils discussed how positive they felt the start of their S1 experience was. This transition was made easier by the visits throughout P7 as they knew the layout of the school, knew some of the teachers and had got a feeling about what it was like to study specific subjects.
3. What aspects have gone well?
Highlights for pupils had been the range of extra-curricular activities of offer, the added sense of freedom at lunchtime and break and learning specific subjects.
Pupils enjoyed the chance to try practical subjects and learn in a different way to primary. 

Comments were made about how it was easier to make new friends and meet new people because of the number of clubs available so pupils always had things in common. 

4. What challenges have you faced?
Some pupils said that one of the biggest challenges had been to prioritise the clubs and activities on offer. 

Some pupils felt that they did not have enough time for school clubs as they already had other clubs outside of school and homework and revision that they had to do.

All pupils said that they were happy with where everything was in the school and that without the S6 guides in the first few days, it would have been much more difficult.
5. Do you feel supported in the transition from primary school?

The programme for transitions in P7 was very useful for preparing for life at St Ninian’s. Some people said that there were pupils who felt that they had missed out on the experience as they were not within the 3 schools that had the experience.
A couple of pupils said that having the visits from the Head Teacher and from Pastoral teachers was good for putting them at ease with the transition.
6. Student planner/diary

Pupils expressed that they knew how to effectively use the diary and that it was a very useful tool. There was a discussion about whether there was a need for a change to the format of the diary. Some pupils said that the current format was good, while others suggested that a larger format with more space for writing would be more effective as it would be easier to write/read and use for planning.
7. Extra-Curricular activities/ Faith Life in School

Pupils were very aware of the activities on offer and made use of them where possible. A number of the pupil council members had said that they had already been given the opportunity to engage with the faith life of the school through reading at mass or even just reading prayers in the morning.
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